FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000 (FOIA)/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 (EIR)
· Road Humps
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

1. Please can you tell me how exactly road humps are measured to ensure that they comply with the dimensions as specified in The Highways (Road Humps) Regulations 1999.

Answer:
Modular road humps installed on behalf of Leicester City Council are manufactured to specific dimensions to meet the construction criteria described in The Highways (Road Humps) Regulations 1999  (www.legislation.gov.uk/uksi/1999/1025/regulation/4/made).   
The manufacturer and appointed contractor operate accredited quality assurance processes.  


2. Are each of these humps measured at the point of installation? 

Our appointed contractor is responsible for the supply of the modular road humps and installation.  
Visual inspections are part of the installation process. 


3. If not how are the humps checked to ensure that they comply with the above regulations?

Not applicable due to response to 2.


4. Who takes the measurements?

Not applicable due to response to 2.

5. Are the measurements recorded and retained?

Not applicable due to response to 2.


6. Post installation are the humps ever measured again.

Yes, if necessary.


7. Please provide details of all records relating to the installation and subsequent measuring of the road humps on Milligan Road Leicester. 

8. Please provide copies of all supporting documents for the installation, visual inspection, physical inspection by measuring and maintenance of the road hump situated on the county bound lane & directly outside house number 254 Milligan Road (between St Andrews Road and Cheshire Road).

In respect of your questions 7 & 8, the requested information is the subject of a live legal claim and is being withheld from disclosure to the wider world (which is how any disclosure made under the Act and Regulations must be regarded) under the provisions of the exemption to disclosure contained at Section 42 of the FOIA (Litigation Privilege) and the exception contained at Regulation 12(5)(b) of EIR (the course of justice), which apply as this information is subject to Legal Litigation Privilege.
For your information this part of the letter constitutes a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the FOIA and Regulation 14 of the EIR. 

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
